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Mr. Professor Christian Reder and Mrs. Ingrid Reder! 
 
We are on the eve of Christmas and the birth of the Prophet of love and kindness.  A prophet who gave 
humanity a cup of love to sing the song of happiness and liberation. A prophet who brought the 
compassion to a human society to free people from war and violence, and guide them to peace and 
kindness, and make the compassion the only way. 
 
The colleagues of Silk Way Weekly sincerely congratulate you and your dear family, Mrs. Ingrid Reder 
on a glorious Christmas and New Year. Start the year full of health and we wish you many years to live 
such a glorious and philanthropic life. 
 
Mr. Professor Christian Reder and Mrs. Ingrid Reder! 
We are very happy and blessed that like Christ, you brought light in our dark life and helped us with 
your love and affection and saved us from destruction during these purgatory years. Your love, in Kabul 
with a bite of bread, and in Pakistan and Iran, with shelter, has become the source of our life and our 
salvation, and we are grateful for all your kindness and support and we will never forget that you have 
been with us in difficult days. 
 
Like thousands of people who are victims of religious radicalism and the monster of racism of the 
Taliban, we were and are in the line of victims; But your love for humanity and the relentless and 
tireless kindness of Mr. Safa and Mrs. Fahima Jan Zahma towards this group has made us survive and 
continue living and hope for tomorrow. 
 
Your grace and kindness, during this time, not only included the situation of this group, but also 
included the situation of all those who, with your valuable and memorable support, became their voice 
and echoed the voice of the victims. We narrated the injustice and oppression that was perpetrated 
against them by the oppressive and dark-minded Taliban regime, and we also documented part of the 
history of blood and violence in Afghanistan under the dark rule of the Taliban; The oppression and 
violence that we hope will come to an end with the initiative of you and your other colleagues in the 
Vienna process, and the light and hope will shine once again on the horizon of this land. With the hope 
of that day! 
 
Best Regards 
Members of Silk Way Weekly 


